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23 December 2023 

Nicola Arnesen 
Greater Wellington Regional Council 

By email : regionalplan@gw.govt.nz 

Tēnā koe Nicola 

Taranaki Whānui Submission | Natural Resources Plan – Plan Change 1 

1. This letter has been prepared by Port Nicholson Block Settlement Trust (the Trust), mana whenua for
Wellington.  The Trust is the post settlement governance entity for members of Taranaki Whānui ki
Te Upoko o Te Ika and is the representative body ensuring Taranaki Whānui interests are
acknowledged within Whanganui-a-Tara.  These interests include cultural, economic, social and
environmental.

2. As ahi kaa and primary mana whenua within Te Whanganui a Tara, we provide the following key points
alongside the attached table in respect of the proposed plan change to the Natural Resources Plan:

a. Taranaki Whānui is mana whenua in Te Whanganui a Tara, as such our views have primacy through
the principles of Te Tiriti o Waitangi as required by Section 8 of the RMA;

b. Taranaki Whānui supports the targets and �meframes with respect to contaminants, however
significant infrastructure investment is required by 2040 to meet the E.coli target in par�cular. We
are concerned that this target will not be achievable with current funding mechanisms. As a
priority, local and central government authori�es need to progress a programme of new streams
of funding that are not reliant on the exis�ng ratepayer base which is unlikely to support or afford
required rates rises;

c. The unplanned greenfield areas and associated provisions will impose significant costs and impact
the ability of Taranaki Whānui whānau to develop their ancestral lands. There are still large tracts
of land throughout the region that have not yet returned to Māori ownership through treaty
settlements. Many of these sites are in areas mapped as “unplanned greenfield land” including
rural and open space land. The prohibition on developing these lands is inconsistent with the
principles of Te Tiriti. Taranaki Whānui seeks that the freshwater effects of development of these
sites are addressed through a regional consent process rather than a regional plan change;

d. Taranaki Whānui has an invested interest in Papakāinga for the benefit and wellbeing of Taranaki
Whānui uri. Papakāinga are challenging and difficult to develop and there is a concern that
additional rules for stormwater management would create additional barriers to develop the land
for the long-term benefit of Taranaki Whānui uri.
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e. The huanga of mahinga kai in Schedule B appear to have not been updated following the Whaitua 

process and the publication of Te Mahere Wai o Te Kāhui Taiao. Taranaki Whānui seeks the 
amendment of Schedule B in consultation with mana whenua to fully reflect mahinga kai values 
and outcomes, including those expressed in Te Mahere Wai o Te Kāhui Taiao. 

.  
Taranaki Whānui seek also the opportunity to be heard at future planned hearings. 

 
Ngā mihi, 

 

 

 
Te Whatanui Winiata 
Chairperson 

 
 










































